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February 25, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

This letter transmits a motion to approve a report on steps to maintain the relationship between the county and the Washington State University (WSU) Cooperative Extension Service, despite the county’s severe funding challenges.  The report and motion respond to a proviso in the adopted 2010 King County budget.

The proviso states:

“Of this appropriation, $100,000 may not be expended or encumbered until the executive has submitted for council consideration and acceptance by motion, a report on steps taken or planned by the executive to maintain the valued and long-standing relationship between King County and the Washington State University Cooperative Extension Service.  In light of the severe funding constraints faced by King County, the report shall include an evaluation of potential nonmonetary, in-kind support that may be provided to the Washington State University Cooperative Extension Service by King County, as well as ways to coordinate with and assist the service in efforts to obtain and leverage grants from outside resources.  The report shall be transmitted to the council by March 1, 2010.”

As indicated in the report, WSU Extension currently provides certain services to the county’s agriculture and forestry programs using a regional service provision model in which forestry and agricultural expertise from Snohomish and Pierce County WSU Extension services are provided to King County.
In addition, the report identifies other areas in which appropriate current and future partnerships could help continue and strengthen the relationship between WSU Extension and King County.  
These include:  
· Partnerships for Public Health
· Partnerships for Youth and Healthy Living

· Partnerships for 4-H.

These and other partnerships that benefit King County’s citizens are important ways in which WSU Extension’s expertise and support will be mutually beneficial both to the county and to WSU Extension in the future.
If you would like additional information about this report and motion, please contact Mark Isaacson, Division Director of the Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-6587.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff
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